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Our Vision   
To celebrate the journey of learning by preparing s tudents for their future through a caring, 
nurturing learning culture, where all students have  the opportunity to achieve personal and 

academic success. 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents, Carers, Community Members, Staff and Students  
 

Wow, we are already at the end of week 3 of second term.  This week students in year 3 and 5 have been 
sitting their NAPLAN tests and for the first time students have been taking these tests online.   These 
assessments provide valuable information to the department and the school so that we can see how we 
are performing compared to other states and schools.  Parents also receive a report that indicates how 
their child is going.   Students have been very well prepared for these assessments by their teachers and I 
am confident that they have done well.    
 

You may have noticed that the school canteen has been extensively renovated.  It has new benchtops, 
cupboards, floor covering, screens and new paint.  We thank Mike Jeffels, our very handy gardener who 
coordinated the renovations and did all of the painting.  If you haven’t already done so, pop past and have 
a look. 
 

At the end of term, student reports will be distributed home. These inform parents how their children are 
achieving and progressing in their subjects at school.  English and Maths will receive a grade and effort 
and a very brief comment.  We would like all parents to attend the parent afternoon to discuss, in person, 
their children’s English and Maths progress. 
 

The school Reporting Afternoon will occur on Wednesday the 27th of July.  The school will be closing early 
to allow time for extended parent interviews.  School will close at 1.45 with interviews starting at 2.00pm.   
Please put this date in your calendar, and if you need, organise for your child to be collected early.   
 

At the end of last term we participated in the Interschool Swimming Carnival.   I am very pleased to say that 
the swimming squad performed very well finishing a very close third and runner up in the spirit shield.  
Congratulations to all of the students involved. 
 

We are running low on second hand uniforms.  If your child has grown out of any uniform pieces, and they 
are still in reasonable condition, please donate them to the school and we can pass it on to others that can 
use them.   Uniforms can be handed into the front office. 
 

Parking has become a problem around the school in the afternoon and some parents are placing children 
at risk by parking across the footpath and on the verge.  The ranger has been visiting regularly and issuing 
fines.  In the interests of our childrens’ safety, and your wallet, please park in a designated parking bay.  If 
you are able to walk or cycle please use this healthy option to free up limited parking spaces.  
 

This week’s assembly is presented by rooms 12 and 14, so please come along and enjoy a cuppa in the 
Child and Parent Centre afterwards. 
 
Craig Skinner 
PRINCIPAL 
 

REPORTING AFTERNOON 
JULY 27 th 

EARLY CLOSE 1.45pm  
 

Parents please note, arrangements will need to be m ade to collect your child/children at 
this time as the interviews with teachers start at 2pm.  
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Up Coming Events 
 

May 
15th - 25th NAPLAN 
17th - Wakakirri Practice 
18th - Assembly Room 12 & 14 
18th - Kindy Photo’s A Group 
18th - KSSA Winter Sports 
18th - School Banking 
22nd - School Board Meeting 
22nd - Choir 
24th - Wakakirri Practice  
25th - School Banking 
25th - KSSA Winter Sports 
28th - PP1 & PP2 Incursion 
29th - PP3 Incursion 
29th - Choir 
31st - Assembly Room 15  
31st - School Banking 
31st - Wakakirri Practice  
 

June  
 

1st - STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY (No 
school for students) 
4th - WA Day Public Holiday 
5th - Choir 
7th - Year 4 Theatre Visit 
7th - Wakakirri Practice  
8th - KSSA Winter Sports  
8th - School Banking 
12th - Choir 
14th - Wakakirri Practice  
15th - Assembly Rooms 3 & 5 
15th - School Banking 
15th - KSSA Winter Sports 
19th - Choir 
19th - Year 5 Duyfken Excursion 
20th - Kindy B Group Incursion 
21st - Kindy A & C Groups Incursion 
22nd - School Banking 
22nd - KSSA Winter Sports  
26th - Reports emailed home 
28th - Wakakirri Practice  
29th - Assembly Room 9 
29th - School Banking 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
If a garment is named, we are able to return it 
to its rightful owner via the classroom. If your 
child has misplaced any uniform items, please 
call in and check the lost property bin, this is 
located on the veranda near room 14.  
 

 
SHOOTING STARS 
The following student have been trying extra 
hard by demonstrating our Calista values. Here 
are a selection of students making the list as 
shooting stars.  
 

Matilds Semple (Mental Maths results) 
Taneesha Cain (Writing Narrative) 
Ariarne Leitens (Narrative Writing) 
Makenna Hallett (Mental Maths) 
Monique Ballard (Narrative Writing) 
Jack Allie (Mental Maths) 
 

 

 
40KM SPEED LIMIT 
All road users are reminded of the 
40km speed limit around the school in the 
mornings and afternoons. Please slow down, 
nothing is so urgent that it justifies exceeding 
the speed limit as you drive past the school.   
 
Also a reminder, please DO NOT park in the 
Bus Zones, Kwinana Physiotherapy Centre car 
park (this is reserved for their customers), or 
on verges around the school as this is a 
fineable offence by the local Council. 
 
 



MOBILE PHONES FOR STUDENTS AT SCHOOL 
ARE NOT ENCOURAGED.   

 

IF THEY ARE REQUIRED TO CARRY A PHONE 
TO SCHOOL PLEASE MAKE ARRANGEMENTS 
WITH YOUR CLASSROOM TEACHER OR THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE FOR SAFE KEEPING DURING 
THE DAY.   

 

WE ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR LOST OR 
DAMAGED PHONES. 

 
 

 
Students and staff of Calista Primary School would 
like to extend their best wishes to the following 
students whose birthday falls between 30th March – 
17th May, please call into the office to collect your 
birthday pencil. 
 

Kindy Year 3 
Ryder D 
Hannah P 
Nate B 
Thomas H 
Chase P 

Ayman H 
James M 
Zac F 
Mark E 

 

Pre Primary 
 

Year 4 
Jayden R 
Nate H 
Ruby P 
Riley S 
Vian V 
Rhys L 
 

Taneesha C 
Miley R 
Joshua A 
Monique B 
Tahlia B 
Casey A 
Jack A 
Niranjana A 
Melody H 

 

Year 1 
 

Year 5 
Tamryn R 
Aiden D 
Mason H 
Bailey M 
Ada S 
Daniella Z 
Isla P 
Connor J 
Everleigh B 

Jed A 
Morrison T 
Taj K 
Zane E 
Zy M 
Tommy C 
Tayla H 
Bailey S 
John M 
Josiah S 
Vincent W 
Jordin H 

 

Year 2 
 

Year 6 
Benjamin B 
Jakob C 
Jayms E 
Chloe S 
Talisha B 
Jaxson D 
Christine A 
Taylah F 
 

Tristan L 
Haylene W 
Emily S 
Seth K 
Phoebe K 
Toni D 
Charles J 
Frinze P 
Egypt H 
Jack W 
Tyrell P 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 

Breakfast club is open Monday, Tuesday & 
Thursday mornings from 7.50 – 8.20am. A 
nutritious breakfast in a welcoming 
environment is available for all students at 
Calista at no cost.  
 

Thank you for your continued support. Mrs 
Cook 
 

 

Donations 
 

Mrs Cook is seeking donations of lemons to 
make her famous lemon butter.  
Please send all donations to Mrs Cook in the 
Art room or drop them off in the office.  
 

Update Forms 
We are in the process of updating information 
held on our system. Student update forms 
have been sent home for all students. Please 
return them to the office by 25th May.  
 

Mother’s Day Raffle 
Congratulations to the following winners of our 
Mothers Day Pamper Hampers. 
 

Riley James Kindy B Group 
Jaycee Villas Room 15 
Janine Medina Room 7 
 

 
 
 



Uniform Shop 
School uniforms are sold from the 
office and we are open every day 
for new and 2nd hand uniforms. 
 
 
ABORIGINAL SEASONS 
 
Djeran 
Ant season (season of the adulthood) April – 
May Djeran season at last sees a break in the 
really hot weather. A key indicator of the 
change of season is the cool nights that once 
again bring a dewy presence for us to discover 
in the early mornings. 
 

The winds have also changed, especially in 
their intensity, with light breezes being the go 
and generally swinging from southerly 
directions (i.e. south east to south west). Many 
flying ants can be seen cruising around in the 
light winds. 
 

Djeran is a time of red flowers especially from 
the Red Flowering Gum (Corimbia ficifolia), as 
well as the smaller and more petite flowers of 
the Summer Flame (Beaufortia aestiva). As 
you travel around the Perth area, you may also 
notice the red 'rust' and seed conesforming on 
the male and female Sheoaks (Allocasuarina 
fraseriana). Banksias start to display their 
flowers, ensuring that there are nectar food 
sources for the many small mammals and 
birds that rely upon them. 
 

Traditionally, foods at this time of year included 
the seeds that had been collected and stored 
for treatment from the Zamia last season along 
with the root bulbs of the Yanget (Bullrushes), 
fresh water fish, frogs and turtles. 
 

As the season progresses, the nights will 
become cooler and damper along with some 
cool and rainy days which also means that 
traditionally mia mias (houses or shelters) were 
now repaired and updated to make sure they 
were waterproofed and facing in the right 
direction in readiness for the deep wintery 
months to come. 
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